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Actions to be taken: 

 Immediately notify all personnel in all care environments in which the Valleylab™ FT10 Energy Platform is used 
about this notice.  

 Update ValleylabTM FT10 Energy Platform to software version 4.0.4 to eliminate this issue. 
o For customers already familiar with the software update process through VLEx, software may be directly 

updated.  
o For customers not familiar with the software update process through VLEx, your Medtronic representative 

will assist in updating your ValleylabTM FT10 Energy Platform to software version 4.0.4. Your Medtronic 
representatives will schedule servicing to update the software within the coming weeks.  

 Until the software is updated, the Valleylab™ FT10 Energy Platform and LigaSure™ devices can continue to be 
used as instructed in the User Guide and per your facility protocols. However, please note that the error messages 
precluding use of LigaSure™ devices may be encountered until software version 4.0.4 is installed. 

 Complete the attached Customer Acknowledgement Form and return it as directed to confirm your receipt and 
understanding of this information. 
 

Additional Information: 
Medtronic has notified the Competent Authority of your country of this action. 

Medtronic regrets any inconvenience this may cause. We are committed to patient safety and appreciate your prompt 
attention to this matter. If you have any questions regarding this communication, please contact your Medtronic 
Representative. 
 
Sincerely, 

 


